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Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Governor Haley: -

The State of Illinois and the Department of Financial and Professional Regulation are honored to host the
inaugural meeting of the Interstate Medical Licensure Compact Commission. The meeting will be held October
2ih and 28th in Room N505 of the Michael A. Bilandic Building, 160North LaSalle Street, Chicago, Illinois
60601.

The Interstate Medical Licensure Compact is an important step in improving physician licensure portability and in
increasing access to healthcare for the citizens of your state. For more information on the Compact please go to:
http://www.licenseportability.orgl.

While your state is not yet a member of the Compact, we encourage you to send a non-voting representative to
this historic meeting.

There are several hotels within walking distance of the Bilandic Building. Commissioners will be staying at the
Fairmont Chicago, 200 North Columbus Drive, Chicago, Illinois 60601. Other attendees may want to contact the
Fairmont or one of the other nearby hotels to reserve a room soon as possible as hotels in downtown Chicago
often fill up far in advance.

For further information please contact:

Brian S. Zachariah, MD,-MBA
Chief Medical Coordinator, IDFPR
100W. Randolph Street
Suite 9-300
Chicago, IL 60601
812-814-4580
brian.zachariah@illinois.gov

cc: Executive Director, State Medical Board


